
 
Parish Council Minutes - Our Lady of the Valley Catholic Church 

June 12, 2025 – 7 PM 
 
Present: Father Perez, Keith Robinson, Eleanor Ames, Sharon Booker, Sandra Modersohn, Joel Fernandez, 
Kathleen Murphy, Rose Ann Smythe, Burrous Snellings, Jay Fuller, David Wittich 
 
Father led us in an opening prayer.  Minutes were reviewed and approved. 
 
Finance Report: Current balances in our accounts were reported by Sharon Booker. 

Account Balances Are:  

• Checking Account: $ 54,028.57 

• DIAL Operating: $ 1,085,450.72 

• DIAL Building Fund: $ 88,507.42 

• DIAL Extra Ordinary Dividend: $ 142,436.82  
 

Diocesan & Deanery Report - Father Perez 

• DOA Strategic Plan – Father reviewed the strategic plan. Pointing out sections that we should consider 
particularly for our parish. We should consider taking on a fall Service Day project for the community. If 
anyone has some ideas, submit them to Father Perez. See the Diocese Strategic plan for the six pillars. 

• Bishop’s Lenten Appeal – 59 Pledges Made; 33% of 177 Households; BLA Goal: $15,000; 
Amount Pledged: $19,030; 88% Paid Cash, Percentage of BLA Goal: 127% 

• Jubilee Year - Bishop Burbidge reinforced a message of HOPE in our troubled world. 

• Diocese Quarterly Meeting – Discussion around the interest in a Catholic Vocation Technical School 

• Bio Ethics Workshop: Sister Therese of the Dominican Sisters will be presenting a workshop in 
September. 

Knights of Columbus Report 

• Dave Wittich reported he has been extremely busy with KOC involvement. The new officer installation 
will be held on Sunday, August 10 at 1pm with a dinner to honor Past Grand Knights. 

• Knights collected for Life Care Center at the end of May at Walmart. They collected a total of $3,000 in 
goods and monetary donations. The Center was very pleased and grateful for the donations. Also 
stated WPER radio station held a diaper drive at the same time. 

Our Ladies Council Report 

• The last meeting was held this month. Meetings will resume in September. There has been some 
discussion on reorganizing with different committees and inviting members of parish to get involved in 
them. IE: Hospitality, Bereavement, Picnic, Christmas Party, etc. 

• Rose Ann Smythe mentioned about filling in the area in front of the church entrance. Recently a parish 
member took a bad fall in the planter bed. Currently the area has pavers in place but want to fill the 
area with a solid concrete surface. Bids came in as high as $7,200; Dawson Comer gave a bid of $5,000 
to do the job.  Ladies Council will make a donation for the work to be done and parish will pick up the 
rest of the cost—to be completed after July 1.  

These dedicated amounts are currently 

included in the parish checking account: 

Filipino Shrine: $ 26,435.22 

Ladies Guild: $ 4,044.64 

Actual Balance: $ 22,223.50 

 

  

  



• Please note this clarification from Susan King who was not able to attend the meeting.  

In reading the part about the plan to add cement to the front of the church, there is a little confusion on it.  
The pavers are there to stay - at this time.  The quotes for adding cement are to the two patches of grass in 
front of the church that go up to the circle drive.  They are quite uneven and that is where parishioners 
have fallen and even one broke an ankle a while back.  I just wanted the information to be clear as to the 
plan.  Putting cement where that grass is now, will add a larger solid surface, like a piazza or patio, for 
people to gather after masses. 

Music Ministry Report 

• Sandra reported the music ministry participated in 110 masses. Other activities included Caroling, 
Nativity Play, Music Adoration Hours etc. 

• Using the new space for practice and storage. Bell choir will still need to use annex for practice. 

• She has applied for a $2000 grant for parish music ministry. 

Youth Group Ministry Report 

• Joel reported on the Youth Ministry. Meetings are on the 2nd and 4th Wednesdays. Meetings consist of 
Mass, gospel education, food, and games 

• They just completed a two-year Bible study on gospels of St. John. 

• Working on a peer-to-peer project. Age range considered for group is participation up to 25 years old. 

On Going Project Updates 

• Confessional, Sanctuary, Portico – On hold  

New Construction Project 

• Files sent to the Ward Jones at the Diocese Building Commission. Bishop replied back to Father Perez 
with a letter. 

• A Zoom meeting is planned for June 18 with Father Perez, Phil King and the Commission and they will 
consider everything sent in and along with discussion will make the final determination about building 
a new church. 

New Business 

• Kathy Murphy asked if the council might want to consider the time of the parish council meeting so 
that we did not have to drive in the dark. No decision was made. More discussion at next meeting in 
July. 

• Kathy Murphy shared a suggested Guidelines on Parish Council Policies which she, Rose Ann and Susan 
developed based on diocese recommendations.  Members should read carefully and there will be a 
special council meeting in July to go over them and discuss. Input from all is encouraged. 

There being no further business the meeting was adjourned with a prayer. 

Next meeting is July 10 at 7 PM.  Future meetings scheduled are August 14, October 9 and December 11 at 7 PM. 

Eleanor Ames, Secretary 

 



 

 

 


